
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
12 November 2015 / 12 Cheshvan 5776 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Member 
 
NOTICE OF ANNUAL BUDGET GENERAL MEETING 
TUESDAY 08 DECEMBER 2015 AT 20:00 in the LEO BAECK HALL, ALYTH 
GARDENS, NW11 
 
Please note that there will be an Annual Budget General Meeting (ABGM) of the North 
Western Reform Synagogue on Tuesday, 08 December 2015 in the Leo Baeck Hall at 
Alyth. The evening will commence with prayers at 19:45 followed by the ABGM at 20:00. 

The Agenda for the meeting will be as follows: 
 
1) To confirm the recommendation from Council, that the Synagogue annual subscription for 2016 (net of 

basic rate tax) be increased by between £3 and £9 depending upon the tax status of the Member, this 
being equivalent to an increase of 0.8% which is the current rate of Retail Price inflation at September 
2015.   

 Proposed full rate subscriptions net of basic rate tax will be charged as follows: 
 

 Higher Rate Tax Payers 
Proposed Subscription 

Basic Rate Tax Payers  
Proposed Subscription 

 2016 2015 2016 2015
 

Family 
Members 

£ 1,111 £ 1,103     £ 855 £ 849       

Single 
Members 

£ 605 £601       £ 465 £ 462 

 
Please Note:  
The Jewish Joint Burial Society fee £47 (2015: £47) cannot be covenanted and is additional to the           

basic subscription. 
2) To confirm the recommendation from the Honorary Treasurer & Council, that the enclosed Proposed 

Budget for the year ended 31 December 2016 be adopted. 
 
I look forward to seeing you on the 08 December 2015 and would remind you that, in addition to the 
document herewith attached, the Budget can be viewed and downloaded from the Synagogue website: 
www.alyth.org.uk. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Lanny Silverstone 
 
Lanny Silverstone 
Honorary Secretary 

North Western Reform Synagogue 
Alyth Gardens 
London 
NW11 7EN 
 
T 020 8455 6763 
F 020 8731 8175 
E mail@alyth.org.uk 
 

www.alyth.org.uk 
 
President 
Peter Backman 
 

Chairman 
Mark Harris 
 

Rabbi Mark Goldsmith 
T 020 8457 8791 
E mark@alyth.org.uk 
 

Rabbi Josh Levy 
T 020 8457 8799 
E josh@alyth.org.uk 
 

Rabbi Maurice Michaels 
E maurice@alyth.org.uk 


